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TRC MEETING NOTES: 
DATE: April 13, 2021
 ======================================================  
AGENDA ITEMS:  

9:00 Ganshorn Subdivision -Ralph Booker 
        Riverside Meadows Discussion – Non agenda item 
        Sidewalk Requirement Discussion – Non agenda item 
      
ATTENDANCE: 

See attached Attendance Sheet for 2021-04-13 
 

MEETING NOTES: 
 

Ganshorn Subdivision 
 
Project Summary: 

 The Ganshorn family is interested in subdividing an approximate 40-acre 
parcel into two parcels. 

 Lot-1 will contain 19.10 acres and Lot-2 will contain 19.65 acres. 
 Currently an existing gas line bisects the property. 

 
Planning: 

 Both lots meet the minimum acreage and road frontage requirements. 
 The existing 40-acre parcel is zoned Industrial. 
 If the parcels will be used for a home site the developer will need to obtain 

a variance of use due to the Industrial zoning. 
 Access onto either lot can be either from 7th Road or Oak Road 

 
Emergency Services: 

 Nothing to address at this time. 
 
Transportation: 

 Nothing to address at this time. 
 
Utilities: 

 No City utilities are located within the area. 
 
Drainage: 

 Marshall County will review and approve the drainage for each lot once 
developed. 



 
General: 

 Parcel addresses will be assigned by Marshall County. 
 
 

Riverside Commons Discussion (Baker & Richter Intersection): 
 

 Entrance and exit from the property 
o Access to and from the development needs to have Bi-directional 

traffic flow. 
o There is a concern that existing paved areas were not constructed 

to withstand the additional construction and vehicle traffic. 
o Whose responsibility is it to reconstruct the existing paved area if 

damaged or if upgraded to City standards?  
o Have the curbed parking areas and accessways been designed to 

accommodate emergency service vehicles including fire truck 
without the need to drive over curbs or grassed areas? 

 Addressing 
o Street addresses are based on the street from where the property 

is accessed. 
 It would be beneficial for the developer to attend the April 27, 2021 TRC 

meeting to bring the TRC and Department heads, up to speed on the 
proposed development. Ralph Booker contacted Kevin Easterday and 
made an appointment. 

 

Sidewalk Requirement Discussion: 
 

 A discussion took place as to how to require sidewalks to be placed in 
areas not specifically required to do so within the Plymouth Zoning 
Ordinance. 

o It was felt the TRC does not have the authority to require sidewalks 
to be placed in areas not required by the Plymouth Zoning or 
Subdivision Ordinances. 

o Per discussion it appears the Plymouth Planning Commission may 
have the authority to require sidewalks to be placed in areas not 
specifically required in the Plymouth Zoning or Subdivision 
Ordinances. 

o Another option would be to change the Plymouth Zoning & 
Subdivision Ordinances to require sidewalks in all areas of a 
subdivision development. 

 
The above was general discussion and would require legal clarification and 
approval by the Plan Commission, Board of Public Works & Safety and the City 
Council. 
 
END OF MEETING 
























